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CALL FOR ABSTRACTS 
 
Due to recent technological progress, machines are now capable of performing many tasks 
that were the main activities of various occupations until recently. Clearly, this opens up many 
possibilities to replace human labor with machines. A widely regarded article by Frey and 
Osborne (2017) even claims that almost 50% of all current employment in advanced 
economies is at risk of being replaced. This should lead to significant changes on labor 
markets: Some occupations are slowly disappearing if they can be easily replaced. Other 
occupations however are growing because they benefit from the use of technology. Roughly, 
these effects seem to have balanced each other out so far. But what is it that makes some 
occupations replaceable and others not? How is the structure of labor markets changing due 
to automation? And how does this impact social inequality? In this workshop, we want to 
examine these changes of the recent past and discuss projections for the near future. Further, 
we also want to talk about change within occupations: How are the tasks of different 
occupations redefined by automation? How does this influence the demand for certain skills? 
And how are wages of different occupations affected by this change in skill demand? Finally, 
we also want to discuss the role of technology in these changes: Is technology really the main 
cause for occupational change? Are there other influences? And can we maybe even shape 
this change to some extent through targeted policies? 
Currently, the most prominent answers to these questions are coming from economists. They 
usually claim that occupations in the middle of the skill distribution are most susceptible to 
automation due to the high share of routine tasks in their work. Since automation is seen as 
the main driver of occupational change, this should cause a polarization of labor markets 
where two distinct groups of high- and low-skilled occupations increasingly dominate labor 
markets. Further, it is often argued that wages in low- and medium-skilled occupations 
decline due to lower demand for routine labor.  However, these claims have been challenged 
regularly in recent years by scholars with a background in sociology. Most importantly, they 
find that it is not possible to observe a uniform pattern of occupational change across 
European labor markets. Therefore, there must be some differences between countries 
which are causing these different developments. First evidence has already been found for 
the effect of national institutions, and sociological theory certainly offers many more 
potential explanations how the effect of technology is altered by social circumstances. 
Furthermore, from a sociological perspective we should not only analyze how technological 
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change de- or increases the importance of certain occupations on the labor market, but also 
how the skill and task content of existing occupations changes. For these reasons, we invite 
everyone interested in the subject to contribute to this workshop and present his/her latest 
insight.  
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